FLAGLER ESTATES ROAD & WATER

CONTROL DISTRICT BOS REGULAR MEETING

June 15, 2023

 Proceedings of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Flagler Estates Road and     

          Water Control District were held in the District conference room located at 9850   

                                            Light Avenue, Hastings, Florida 32145.

Present were:   William Fisher, President

                           Dave Williams, Vice President

                           Leo Venesky, Secretary

                           Linda Gee, Administrator

                           Mike Paesch, Foreman

                           Todd Neville, CPA

                           Russ Castleberry, Attorney via the telephone

                           

         Regular Meeting
Call to Order:  Mr. Fisher called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Pledge was recited

Roll Call:  Scott Knowels was absent
Agenda Changes: None

Approval of the Agenda: (23-06/15-01) By general consent the agenda as presented was approved and passed.
Approval of the Minutes: (23-06/15-02) By general consent the minutes from the May 18th meeting was presented and approved.

Treasurer's Report: (23-06/15-03) By general consent the accounts payables in the amount of $82,590.11 was presented and approved.  Todd reviewed the May Financials and the District is in great shape.
Engineers Report: None
Regular Meeting Items: None
Attorney Report: Russ mentioned he is responding to the landowners from the Annual meeting
District Administrator Report:  Linda submitted her written report to the Board with no updates
District Foreman Report: Mike mentioned the Wesley Smith project was completed and the Light and Helena crossing.  He requested the crew work on Friday June 30th and close the District on Monday, July 3rd.  Board approved.  He requested Russ to send letters to his 4 culvert violations. Russ replied send him the addresses.           
Consent Agenda: (23-06/15-05) By general consent Mike's purchase of rip rap and culvert pipes totaling $17,182.08 was presented, approved and passed.  
Old Business:  None
Public Comments: 
1.  Shirley Lassiter commented on the Website. Linda responded she updates it at month end after the minutes and financials are Board approved. Also, adding the previous Board approved the District to use Godaddy domain services and it has been paid in full since October 2019 Leo confirmed you do have to pay for any domain name as he too maintenace a website.Dave Williams requested Impact Fees be added to the agenda next month and to have both Russ and Todd's involvement.
Board Comments: 

William Fisher – None

David Williams - None
Leo Venesky - None
Adjournment of Regular Meeting:  Mr. Fisher adjourned the meeting at 7:30 P.M.

______________________________                             ______________________________

District Administrator                                                        President
